

Office of the President

June 4, 2012

Dr. Belle Wheelan, President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

I am writing to inform you that Lanier Technical College has reached an agreement with the Atlanta Sports Academy — a post-graduate preparation academy — to serve as its preferred provider for college-level course work, with a portion of their courses to be taken at Atlanta Sports Academy's campus.

Under this agreement, Atlanta Sports Academy students would have the option of attending Lanier Technical College college-level courses for transfer to four-year schools. Students may take courses from our Healthcare Science TCC, Technical Specialist TCC, or Automotive Technology AAS Degree. Students may take up to five courses at Atlanta Sports Academy's campus, which puts the amount of instruction delivered at the site below 50% of credits in the award.

If you have any questions about this agreement, please contact our COC liaison, Dr. Joanne Tolleson, at 770.781.6950 or jtolleso@laniertech.edu.

Sincerely.

Russell Vandiver

President

JRV:bs

cc: Dr. Steven Sheeley

Dr. Joanne Tolleson/Brad Gadberry